UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

Meeting Minutes

November 15, 2016
The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met on Tuesday, 
November 15, 2016 at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.  Todd L. Chestnut called the meeting to order at 7 P.M. 
Present: Todd L. Chestnut, Heidi Clevenger, Adam W. Cohick, Ruth Ann Myers, Assistant Secretary/Treasurer, and Stephanie L. Bitner, Secretary/Treasurer. 
Approval of Minutes:

Adam motioned to approve the October 18, 2016 minutes. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 
Treasurer’s Report:   
Adam motioned to accept the October 18, 2016 Treasurer’s Report. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Visitors: Norman Myers, Dale Bailey, Steve Wiser, Rick Beckner and Carl Hoover.    
Correspondence: 
Copy of Future Land Use Map.  
CD Maturity - $175,000.00

Leave them as they are


$150,000.00

2015 State Audit Report – everything was good
Old Business: 
A. 
Heidi motioned to accept Carl Hoover’s plans.  Adam seconded and all were in favor.  It should be noted that the actual chicken barns are located in Lower Mifflin Township, however, the farm is located in both Upper and Lower Mifflin Townships.
B.  
Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was not present to discuss the Echo Housing or Forestry Operation.  The hearing will be on December 20, 2016 and will be advertised prior to the meeting.


C.  
Burn Ban – Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was not present.
D.
2017 Budget – Heidi motioned to tentatively adopt the proposed Budget and Adam seconded.  All were in favor.  Adam is requesting that the format be changed to Excel.
New Business: 
District 1 – Septic Pumping – There are 40 people who still need to pump and will have second reminder notices sent on December 1, 2016.  Todd motioned to send the notice and Heidi seconded.  All were in favor.
The annual Friendship Hose Banquet was tabled until next meeting.

Solicitor’s Report:  Solicitor, Sean Shultz, was not present for this meeting.
Road Master Report:
Dale reported that there was 25 tons of salt on new contract.  The grant money came in for Bridgewater Road.  He said that our road crew is ready for winter.  He also stated that there is a Heberlig Road in another township other than ours.
Permit Report:  There were 3 building permits and 2 sewage permits issued since last meeting.
Emergency Management Coordinator:  Bob Shively was not present for this meeting.
Approval of bills for payment:  Adam motioned to approve the bills for payment. Heidi seconded; all were in favor.
Adjournment:  Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting. Heidi seconded; all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 P.M.
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